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Jones, Jared

From: Rox, Joseph - DOT <Joseph.Rox@dot.wi.gov>

Sent: Friday, August 2, 2024 11:29 AM

To: Jones, Jared

Subject: RE: Setback from State Road 16 on Redevelopment Site in La Crosse

Attachments: 100290386.pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

Thank you for checking!  I found a copy of the original map in my files, where the setback was created.  The typical 

setback in a situa�on like this would have been 50’, but this was done during a window of �me where we were allowing 

15’ setbacks for planned developments.  So, the 15’ setback is what WisDOT would recognize and enforce in this 

situa�on. 

Regards, 

Joe 

 

 

 

Joe Rox 
(608) 785-9033 

joseph.rox@dot.wi.gov 

 

 

From: Jones, Jared <Jared.Jones@kimley-horn.com>  

Sent: Friday, August 2, 2024 10:21 AM 

To: Rox, Joseph - DOT <Joseph.Rox@dot.wi.gov> 

Subject: Setback from State Road 16 on Redevelopment Site in La Crosse 

 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 

Good morning Joe, 

 

We are working on a proposed redevelopment site in La Crosse, and one of the city’s preliminary comments on the 

proposed plan was to verify the WisDOT setback requirements from the adjoining State Road 16. The property is 

located at 3333 State Road 16, currently a vacant Red Lobster restaurant. The proposed plan will remove the 

existing structure to construct a new car wash facility. We had been planning to abide by the existing 15-ft setback 

noted on the ALTA survey and to which the existing building was subject to, but city sta. has asked us to verify.  I 

have attached a PDF of the existing ALTA survey and proposed site plan for reference. 

 

Any assistance you can provide would be greatly appreciated – please let me know if you have any questions or 

need additional information. 
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Thanks in advance for your help! 

 

Jared Jones, PE, CPESC  (MN, CO, FL, GA, IA, MI, NC, OR, SD, TX, WI) 

Kimley-Horn | 767 N. Eustis Street, Suite 100, St. Paul, MN 55114 

Direct: 612 389 1819 | Mobile: 612 581 8917 

Connect with us: Twitter | LinkedIn | Facebook | Instagram | Kimley-Horn.com 

Celebrating 17 years as one of Fortune’s 100 Best Companies to Work For 

 






